MINUTES

Cost Comparisons – Private and State Services Workgroup

Commission on Nonprofit Health and Human Services

Thursday, October 14, 2010

12 Noon

Speaker’s Conference Room

Legislative Office Building

The meeting was called to order by Co-Chair Cinda Cash at 12:10 p.m.

Members Present: Cinda Cash, Patrick Flaherty,  John Noonan, Margaret Glinn, Ronald Fleming, Doreen DelBianco, Peter O’Meara.

Others Present:  Ronald Cretaro, CT Association of Nonprofits and Barry Simon, Gilead Community Services

1.
Introductions



Those present introduced themselves.

Co-Chair Cash reported that the co-chairs had met to plan the agenda including the suggested study topics.

2.
Identification of study topics

.
Suggested by Co-Chairs

a. What is the difference between wages paid by private providers vs. state employees?

Ms. DelBianco asked if the chairs intended to study all salaries at nonprofits including management and CEOs or only the salaries of those involved in direct care.

Ms. Cash responded that this question has not been decided but is worthy of further discussion.

Mr. Simon asked if institutional costs would be included in any study as well, for example when Cedarcrest (a state facility) was closed, most of the clients went to private non-profit institutions for care.

Ms. DelBianco noted that the total costs of a client would need to be studied in order to do a fair comparison with institutional care:  client might received Medicaid, food stamps, or other services that would have been provided in the state facility but are not provided by the non-profit.  Mr. Noonan suggested that this might be handled by a different workgroup.

There discussion about the availability of wage data, including data that might be available from the Connecticut Department of Labor.  There were some suggestions as to how a fair comparison of wages might be presented.  

Ms. DelBianco said that she had identified six occupations that are hired by DMHAS that might also be hired by private providers.  There was some discussion of the difficulties of comparing wages even for workers with same occupation or job title as the demands of the jobs and experience required might be different.  Commissioner O’Meara agreed to put together some data from DDS and Mr. Flaherty said he would put together a report of data from DOL to the extent that data is disclosable under the DOL’s confidentiality restrictions.  

Co-chair Cash then moved to item c.

c. How many private providers are unionized?

Commissioner O’Meara reported that DDS can get data.  Ms. DelBianco reported that it would be a small number for DMHAS but that DMHAS could probably get the data.  Ms. Glinn reported the DCF doesn’t necessarily have that.

Co-Chair Cash then moved to item b.

b. What is the difference in cost of employee benefits?

There is some information available from surveys that have been done of private providers.  Information about the cost of state benefits is available from the Comptroller’s website.

B.
Suggested by all workgroup members

There were no specific topics suggested by workgroup members although many ideas had been presented during the discussion of the topics suggested by the Co-Chairs.

3. Discussion of sources of information/data to address study topics

Mr. Flaherty will examine the data from DOL.

4.
Discussion of Next Steps.  Mr. Cretaro will look for information from surveys of nonprofits, Mr. Noonan will see what can be learned from the Comptroller’s webside.

5. Date and time of next meeting

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, October 28, 2010 at 11:00 a.m. in the Speaker’s Conference Room of the Legislative Office Building.

